
Lathrop Council Meeting minutes- 6/3/20 

Attending 

Thom Wright, Rob Olmsted, Jack Hjelt, presiding, Chris Hjelt, 

co-president, Dale Labonte, vice president,Judy Hyde, Secretary 

Elly Rumelt, (Goldenchain)Ginny Biggie (Dogwood), Edie Denney, 

Judy Buhner(Aspen), Nancy Nowak (Butternut),Shelley Schieffelin 

(Crabapple), Joan Bernadini (Firethorn)Jean Shackelford 

(Hawthorne) Fran Volkmann 

1. Jack is grateful for the younger generation. He encourages us 

to heed the invitation of Kendal management to observe 5 minutes 

of silence, standing together for peace and justice Thursday 

June 4 at 9 am.  [This has been corrected to 12 noon] 

Betty Moran will not be returning to Aspen Lane. 

New residents Jean Krogh & Bob Solosko arrived. 

June 26 - The Wilsons 

August -Jill & Peter Helmsley 

Shout outs 

Dale - services as zoom master, oversight of the garden 

Gary and Rowena - accordionist concert 

Management - check-in calls and attending our council meetings 

Judy H - June resident appreciation month initiative 

2. Approval of minutes  

3. Treasurer's report accepted 

$7,190.85 - checking account balance 

$5,269 - CD 

4.The deadline for Gratitude Gifts is this coming Friday.  Only 

current employees will be included in the gift. 

5. The program committee, sans chairperson, met and discussed 

options such as a backyard book club, special walk-around for 

the 4th of July and a picnic. We do have a lawn concert coming 

up June 14th, trivia night and asparagus month underway. Elly 

and Cynthia will be discussing further. Thom clarified that 

outdoor gatherings of more than 10 are ok. 

6. Rob reported that one social work intern is now on board and 

another here soon. All contact with residents will be virtual 

for now. They will be contacted by email, notices, and phone to 

help determine where there is need for extra support and help. 

Dale suggested using the Meetinghouse iPad/photo display for the 



introductory YouTube video. Chris requested photos for our 

informal newsletter. 

7.  Lane reps questions to Thom 

    a. May we know the mowing schedule to work around for lane 

meetings?   Yes. 5 pm is the requested stop time. 

    b. May we have a canopy?   Yes 

    c. Transport for shopping?   Lathrop will make sure everyone 

can get food.  We will provide something for shopping. 

    d. Do we have to self-quarantine after vacations? We would 

like people to do so, i.e.. take temperature, stay out of common 

area (mail room) for 14 days. 

     e. Clean up brush pile behind Butternut? Put in a work 

order. 

Could we have a designated spot in our end of town for brush and 

weeds dumping?  

Dale said that the grounds guild will meet next week and could 

consider that question. 

8. Reopening plan - Thom 

In keeping with the plans promulgated by the Governor, Lathrop 

will follow a 4-phase plan. The details of this plan were sent 

out by Thom yesterday. 

9. Ogden  Brandt (Dennie), new Lathrop North Treasurer, and John 

L. Hjelt (Jack), Lathrop Co- President, are being added to the 

Lathrop accounts with the Florence Bank with signature 

authority.  They will join M. Christine Hjelt (Chris), Co-

President, who  already has signature authority.  Dale 

LaBonte,  has retired as Treasurer and her name will be removed 

from the account. 

-- Judy Hyde 
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